

Do not fear: I am with you; do not be anxious: I am your God. I will strengthen you, I will help you, I will uphold you with my victorious right hand.

- Isaiah 41: 10



Give, and it will be given to you. Good measure, pressed down, shaken together, running over, will be put into your lap. For with the measure you use it will be measured back to you.

- Luke 6:38



For unto us a child is born, to us a son is given, and the government will be on his shoulders. And he will be called Wonderful Counselor, Mighty God, Everlasting Father, Prince of Peace

- .Isaiah 9:6





Early Reflections: Prayer Garden of Blessings God is doing great things at Dover!

During business meeting Sunday, the church voted unanimously to put a Memorial Prayer Garden in the area between the church building and Family Life Center.

Jimmy White and Beth Woods were selected to lead out in this new **opportunity of ministry God has given to Dover.** If you would like **to be on this** steering committee contact Jimmy White. (502 655 0046).

You may want to give in honor or memory of someone, please designate your love gift as such. This will be a beautiful addition to our prayer ministry and the beauty of our grounds.

Growing together,

Pastor Ben (Telephone 502 655 3374)

Speaking the Truth in Love

Here is a great idea for Trick or Treaters to be safe and enjoy Halloween this year.

Get a six ft. piece of PVC pipe. Fix it on your hand railing or on something from your front porch, decorate with lights Make sure it has a good slope. Put you treat of goodies in zip lock bags, have the trick or treaters, hold their bag or basket at the bottom and catch, the treat that you have sent through the PVC pipe as it drops in. What a fun way to share you treats, and distance and meet all Covid requirements.

This was given to me by my great grandson Barrett Grant 4 years, old; we have translated some of his suggestions. Ha
Ben

CONNECT WITH US

Face Book Website: www.doverbaptist.net

Email: doverchurch@att.net Church/Parsonage 502 633 0502

Pastors Cell: 502 655 3374 - Home 502 257 4611 My office door at the parsonage is always open.

Stop by anytime, Walk-ins welcome.



A Note from Our Treasurer-Linda Swift

Dover has truly been blessed during these unusual and difficult months of 2020, with the continuous love and financial support of each of you. We look forward to this last quarter of the year with anticipation and hope that we will be able to do great things for the glory of God and for His people, both in our community and throughout this nation. May God bless each of you.

Linda Swift, Treasurer





Shaping our Youth!

The Youth Guy Freddie & Gal Diane:

The youth have been faithful, even during the Covid pandemic. We have been having around 12 youth in attendance on Wednesday evening, Of course we have been taking preautions, trying to keep everyone safe and healthy. We are currently studing the book of Matthew, and have learned the three circle method of sharing the gospel. We are hoping Freddie and Diana to be able to go out in the community and share the gospel soon! We are very excited about the new basketball court! The youth are currently enjoying this new addition.

Freddie and Diane Sharp (502 422 1274)

A Note from Janice Say, Kidz on Fire Director and Leader

If we don't teach our children to follow Christ, The world will teach them not to.







Join us on Wednesday at 6:30pm as we learn about our Savior through games, crafts, bible time, laughter and love.

Growing together,

Children's Ministry, Kidz on Fire

Director and Leader - Janice Say (502) 514-3054

A Look at the next three (3) months of ministry:

Because of the Covid pandemic, we are

canceling our FALL FESTIVAL for 2020

We will also not have a nominating team at work this year. Everyone is ask to stay in their present position for one more year. If you prefer not to stay in your current position and want to step down, Please contact Charlotte White, (633 8373) or Carol Gross (321 6374).

October - November- December at a Glance October

Sunday 4th 11th 18th 25th... 10:00am Bible Study for all ages (**Key word grow your class**) 11:00am Exciting Worship

Monday, October 5th 6:30pm Deacons meeting

Wednesday, 7th 14th 21st and 28th each night 6:30pm we will have: Adults

in Prayer and Bible study, Kidz on Fire and Youth Want to Know

7:30pm Adult Choir practice all voices welcome.

Thursday, October 8th 7:00pm Budget Planning

Tuesday, October 13th 7:00pm Baptist Women on Mission

Thursday October 15th Baptist Men 7:00pm place TBA





November

(Collect canned goods for needy families)
Sunday, November 1st 8th 15th, 22nd 29th Bible Study10:00am
11:00am Great worship service. Lords Supper

Sunday November 1^{st,} **Daylight Savings time ends** Monday, Nov. 6th Deacons meeting 6:30pm Tuesday Nov. 10th 7:00pm Women on Mission



Sunday, Nov. 15th 6:00pm Annual Thanksgiving Dinner Thursday Nov.19th 7:00pm Baptist Men place TBA

Sunday Nov. 22nd Deliver food baskets



October is Round Up Month

In your Sunday School Class rooms, please decorate and set a goal for each Sunday.

Prospects Wanted Every Sunday





ROUND UP SUNDAY.....will be October 11th High attendance day in Bible Study 10:00am and

Worship11:00am Guest Banjo Player,

Dress Western



At noon we will have an

OLD FASHION Box Social Luncheon free, although donations are appreciated. Catered by Wings and Rings, the church will furnish a drink. You are welcome to eat in the Family Life Center ac, or bring you own table and chairs or a blanket and have an outdoor picnic for your family and guests. You will enjoy the beautiful, grounds of our church. Make it a special family time. Parsonage patio is also available.

Don't forget to: **BRING A PROSPECT**

DECEMBER



LOTTIE MOON MONTH OF PRAYER

Sunday, December 6th Youth Event
Each Sunday, December 6th 13th 20th 27th Bible Study for all ages
10:00am you will be blessed at our 11:00am worship.
Monday, 7th Deacon's Meeting. **Deacons will decide on their Christmas party date,** Linda and Wayne Miller will host, & staff is invited.
Tuesday, 8th WMU {TBA} Christmas Party 6:30pm
Tuesday, 15th Sunday School Teacher meeting. 6:30pm
Thursday, 17th **Baptist Men and wives.**6:30pm Christmas Party,

Friday, 18th

Our Best.

Sunday, 20th 11:00am Adult Choir Christmas Special 7:00pm Carols and Candles







Wednesday night 6:30pm 2nd 9th 16th Adults in Prayer Bible study,

Kidz on Fire and Youth Want to Know

Wednesday, 23rd and Thursday24th No activities



Friday 25th

Wednesday, 30th **No activities**



Music Man Bradlet Grat





As fall is now upon us, it's the time of year when things cool off and slow down. There will be no more hay to make and I'll have 44 calves on the ground here at the farm. Soon I will have to start feeding hay to the cows, then pellets to the calves, then hay and pellets to the calves. Thus is the order of things...

This time of year also brings 3 holidays: Halloween,

Thanksgiving and Christmas. They come in that order every year, thus is the order of things...

As our choir looks toward Christmas, our presentation will be entitled "From the Cradle to The Cross." Christ was born, He lived, He died, and He rose again! Thus is the order of things, but it all starts with His birth.

Matt. 2:1-2

[1] Now when Jesus was born in Bethlehem of Judea in the days of Herod the king, behold, wise men from the East came to Jerusalem, saying, [2] "Where is he who has been born king of the Jews? For we have seen his star in the East, and have come to worship him."

We will definitely come together and worship Him this Christmas season. After a year like 2020 has been, it will be great to come together, worship, and fellowship. After all, thus is the order of things... Keep on Singing,

Bradley (270 222 0489)

